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September 5, 2018 

Terri Pigott, Ph.D. 
Associate Provost for Research 
Loyola University of Chicago 
6439 N. Sheridan Road 
Chicago, Illinois 60626 

Dear Dr. Pigott, 

[OR EXPRESS MAIL: 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
6700B Rockledge Drive, Suite 2500 

Bethesda, Maryland 20817 
�: (301) 496-7163 
�: (301) 402-7065 

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance 
A3543-01 [OLAW Case B] 

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLAW) acknowledges receipt of your August 28, 2018 letter 
reporting an instance of noncompliance with the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory 
Animals at Loyola University. Your letter supplements the initial prompt email report from you on August 
3, 2018. According to the information provided, OLA W understands that on the evening of July 25, 2018 
a box containing 60 live, Anolis lizards was removed from a research lab by the housekeeping staff and 
discarded. This was discovered on the morning of July 26th. A search for the box was unsuccessful. It was 
not stated whether or not the activity was funded by the PHS. 

The corrective and preventive actions consisted of removing access for the housekeeping staff to certain 
research laboratories. Entrance by housekeeping staff into these areas would have to be escorted. Trash 
from these areas would be placed outside of the labs by personnel working in the labs for collection by the 

housekeeping staff. 

OLA W believes that the corrective and preventive measures put in place by Loyola University are 
appropriate for this incident. We appreciate being informed of this unfortunate matter and find no cause for 
further action by this office at this time. 

cc: IACUC Contact 

Sincerely, 

Brent C. Morse, DVM 
Director 
Division of Compliance Oversight 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
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Sincerely, 

Terri Pigott, PhD 
Associate Provost for Research 

CC: ORS Pro·ect File 1992 
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Cc: Pigott, Terri <Tpigott@luc.edu>; 

Subject: Confidential Preliminary Report: Activities Involving Animals 

Dear Division of Compliance Oversight, OLAW, 

Attached is a report from Loyola University Chicago as required by the PHS Policy on Human Care and Use of 

Laboratory Animals. 

Please assess the information in this report and advise us if further action is required prior to the submission 

of the final report. 

Sincerely, 

2 

Obtained by Rise for Animals. Uploaded 07/09/2020



(b) (6)

(b) (6)

(b) (6)

(b) (6)

Obtained by Rise for Animals. Uploaded 07/09/2020



(b) (6)

(b) (6)

(b) (6)

(b) (6)

(b) (6)

Obtained by Rise for Animals. Uploaded 07/09/2020


